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Farewell to Immediate Past NNOA Chapter President 

 

(MEMPHIS, Tn.) – The Memphis Chapter of NNOA wished fair winds and following seas to 

their immediate past chapter president, CDR Simonia Blassingame, at the BUPERS PMO 

Farewell held on 14 December 2012.   CDR Blassingame took over as president in August 2011 

and successfully led the chapter to rising success to August 2012. She will be transferring to an 

instructor billet at the Naval Postgraduate School in Monterey, CA. 

 

Thanks largely to her outstanding leadership, Memphis NNOA was able to hand out over a 

thousand dollars worth of college scholarships to the local community and increase their 

membership to previously unprecedented levels. Everyone involved with NNOA wishes her the 

best in her future endeavors. 

 

Story by LT Scott Lanum 

 

--USN-- 

LCDR Chaney, LCDR Robinson, and Mr. Hollister presenting CDR 

Blassingame (center) with thank you plaque. 

mailto:scott.w.lanum@navy.mil

